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Information

For County Councillors

	From:
	Michelle Hawkes, Public Health Specialist 


	Date: 
	28.3.19, 2018



	To: 
	All County Councillors / or specific local councillors



HIV and Sexual Health services – Further update
Background

Somerset County Council is responsible for ensuring that adults and young people in Somerset can access free and confidential sexual health services for contraception, testing for HIV and the testing and treatment of other Sexually Transmitted Infections (STIs).

Since April 2016, the Somerset-Wide Integrated Sexual Health (SWISH) service has consisted of:

· A community-based contraceptive and STI testing and treatment service – coordinated and managed by the Somerset Partnership NHS Foundation Trust (SomPar).

· A Targeted Prevention Service (including support to people living with HIV) - provided by The Eddystone Trust.

The two services work together, with the Targeted Prevention Service aiming to reduce demand on costly clinical sexual health services by reducing the need for new and repeat attendances for STI treatment.

Extension of contract

Earlier this month, Members were told that a decision had been taken to not extend the current contract with the Eddystone Trust for its element of the SWISH service, with the Targeted Prevention Service being transferred to SomPar.

However, following ongoing discussions with Eddystone, the County Council has now decided to extend the contract for another 12 months.

This will ensure continuity for service users and staff and work with the charity to develop the support available. The Eddystone Trust has reaffirmed its continued willingness to work with SCC over the next 12 months to help them achieve their ambition of reducing sexually transmitted infections in Somerset amongst high risk communities.
Eddystone is committed to working with all partners, including those it engages through its role in the integrated sexual health service (SWISH), to ensure that new technology, such as online testing for HIV and other sexually transmitted infections, are employed to diagnose and support people in different ways.
At no stage has there been any intention to reduce the funding for the Targeted Prevention Service and the current funding of around £150,000 will continue.
	For more info contact: 
	Name: Alison Bell / Michelle Hawkes, Public Health
Email: AZBell@somerset.gov.uk or MHawkes@somerset.gov.uk 
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